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10th September 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Well our first full week together has come to an end and what a busy week it has been! 
Our school is beginning to feel complete as our new Reception and returning Nursery 
children joined us this week. I was so impressed with how our new Holy Family members 
came into school and settled so quickly - I think there were more tears from parents than 
children! Next week our new Nursery intake start with us, and I know Mrs Royle, Mrs 
Mitchell and the rest of the Early Years team are looking forward to their arrival.  
 
Holy Family Clubhouse – Breakfast and After School Club 
 
If you require a place at Breakfast or After School Club, please can you book in using the 
link on Parent App by Friday at 3pm. We need advanced notice so we can plan activities, 
cater for snacks and to ensure staff ratios are correct.  Thank you.  
 

Upcoming dates and events 
 
Thursday 16th September   
 

Wear Green for CAFOD and Foodbank Collection 
 

Children are invited to come to school wearing green 
clothes/accessories for a £1 donation for CAFOD. There is a 
national assembly for Harvest that day to explore how we 
can help to protect the Amazon 
rainforest and support communities 
who live there. 

 
On the same day we are supporting the Widnes Foodbank 
Harvest Appeal to help out families in our local community. If 
you are able to, please can you send in an item of non-perishable 
food and we will arrange collection from school. Many thanks in 
advance for this. 
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Meet the Teacher – Virtual Welcome Meetings   
 
Class welcome meetings (on Zoom) will take place at 9.30am week beginning 20th 
September. We hope you will be able to join the meetings which will last approximately 
15 minutes. Class teachers will share information relevant to their class and there will be 
an opportunity to ask any questions you may have. Zoom links and further details will be 
sent via ParentApp closer to the time.  If you haven’t already got it, please download and 
register on the Zoom app in preparation for the meeting.   https://zoom.us/signin 
 
 
20.9.21 Nursery and Reception 
21.9.21 Year 1 
22.9.21 Year 2 
23.9.21 Year 4 
24.9.21 Year 3 
27.9.21 Year 5 
28.9.21 Year 6 

 
 
After School Clubs   
We are delighted to be able to offer a range of After School Clubs for 
Years 1 to 6 starting on Tuesday 21st September. Clubs will run for 4 
weeks before being rotated. Please see ParentApp for details on how to 
book your child on and further details about payment, timings and 
collection points. 
     
 

Safety Reminder:  
 
Outdoor Play Equipment – Adveture Trail and Tyres  
 
The outdoor equipment should not be used before or after school. We would appreciate your 
support in reminding the children not to play on the equipment. Thank you.  
 
 

Celebration Assemblies 
 
Although we aren’t yet gathering as a whole school, it was wonderful to join 
together today in key stages for our first celebration assembly.  If your child is 
involved in a club or activity outside of school and they wish to share a medal or 
trophy, please send them in each Friday and we can celebrate their success with 
the rest of the school.  
 

Hope you have a wonderful weekend, 
Kindest regards, 

Mrs Rooney  
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